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People accompanying you
We understand that this is a very exciting time for you, and we  
want to make your visit as special as we can. We do need to make it 
clear that your baby’s scan is in fact a medical examination and the  
practitioner undertaking the ultrasound must be able to concentrate 
so they can scan your baby as accurately as possible. For this  
reason we can only allow one person into the room with you.

Children
Unfortunately children are not allowed to accompany you at your  
appointment. Please arrange alternative arrangements for child care.

Photos and videos
You will be able to buy copies of your baby’s scans from the  
sonographer – one photo for £5, three photos for £10 or eight 
photos for £20.

Please be aware that due to the baby’s position, these photos may 
all be very similar.

Unfortunately you are not permitted to take any photos or videos in 
the scanning room. This is the Trust’s policy and must be adhered to.

Walking/shaking
Sometimes babies can be in a certain position within the uterus 
which makes it difficult for the sonographer to be able to view  
or assess the anatomy fully. If this is the case, you may be asked to 
go for a walk or to do some pelvic shakes in the ultrasound room.
 

How long will the scan take?
Most scans take approximately 30 minutes but this can vary 
depending on the position of your baby.
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Image quality
We have all seen pictures of perfect baby scans. The quality of the 
image is dependent on many factors including the position of the 
baby, so unfortunately your photos may not be as clear as you 
might have hoped. The sonographer will always make every effort 
to ensure they get the best images possible. 

Arriving on time
We do need you to arrive on time for your appointment.  
Unfortunately if you are more than 15 minutes late,  
the sonographer may have to re-book your appointment.

Occasionally, some scans can take a little longer than expected  
as we try to do our very best for our patients and their babies.  
We apologise if this occurs and as a result you have to wait past 
your appointment time for your scan.



Determining the sex of your baby
The anomaly scan is very important and our main priority is to  
perform various checks regarding the health of your baby. If you 
would like to know the sex of your baby, please let the sonographer 
know at the beginning of the scan. The sonographer will endeavour 
to determine the sex of your baby at the end of the scan after all 
the other anatomy checks have been made. There are times when 
baby is in a difficult position for the sonographer to determine the 
sex of it. Unfortunately the sonographer cannot spend too much 
time on this so there is a chance you may not be able to be given 
this information.

NB: Please be aware that determining the sex of a baby is only  
approximately 80% accurate.

Contact details
If you would like to discuss your ultrasound scan or if you have 
vision, mobility or access issues please contact the imaging 
department.

Imaging Department

Telephone  01273 523040

Monday to Friday 8:00 am to 6:00 pm
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